
From: Katie Fillmore
To: Galati, Donna; Garza, Elsa
Subject: Case no. SP-2013-0101C - Opposition to site plan variance
Date: Thursday, September 20, 2018 5:05:08 PM

Ms. Galati and Ms. Garza:

I’m writing in response to the notice of public hearing on site plan variance at 70 Rainey
 regarding the reflectivity of glass. I am opposed. Can I submit my opposition by email or
 must it be mailed in on the form?

My opposition is as follows:

I live at the neighboring condo building, The Shore at 603 Davis St. I’m requesting that the
 city enforce the building codes as written and to not allow a variance to be granted. Granting
 a variance to allow additional reflectivity will increase the glare produced by a building and
 also increase the thermal impact to surrounding structures and areas, including the Shore and
 people enjoying the neighboring parks and Lady Bird Lake running trail. 

Thank you for your consideration. Please let me know if I need to submit this on the mail-in
 form or if this is sufficient. 

Thanks,

Katie Fillmore
(214) 546-6262 • katie.fillmore@gmail.com
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From: PHutch  
Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2018 4:54 PM 
To: Galati, Donna <Donna.Galati@austintexas.gov> 
Subject: Case Number SP-2013-0101C 

 

Hi Donna, 
 
I just received the Notice of Variance on the 70 Rainey St 
project for the lowered reflectivity request (I live in CA 
and was out of the country. Wow only 11 days for a 
response on this???  We get at least 30 days here in 
CA!)  I hope I am not too late to make a statement.  I 
own a corner condo at the Shore, directly opposite 70 
Rainey and strongly oppose any lowering of the mirror 
reflectivity on any part of this large structure.  The glare 
from this building has direct impact on my unit and I am 
sure many others in our building.  I am opposed to any 
variance being granted to the established 20% 
requirement that is in place. 
 
Thank you, 
Pati Joy 
Owner Shore Unit #1009   
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